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Carriageway Patching

Road Closure and No Parking

London Borough of Croydon Highways will be commencing carriageway patching works on
14th and 15t of December weather permitting. The working hours will be between 0730am
and 1730pm. Local access to private properties will be maintained.

Monday 14t and Tuesday 15" December 2015

Hayes Lane

The carriageway patching works area on Hayes Lane is located between each end of Park
Road. Please see map below.

Due to the nature of these works it is inevitable that some disruption will occur and access to
Hayes Lane and adjoining roads will be restricted. If you need vehicular access during the
above period it may be advisable to find alternative parking arrangements away from these
areas, otherwise please allow additional time for your journey. Please ensure that no cars are
parked on Hayes Lane during the working hours described above.

Croydon Council wish to apologise in advance and welcomes your co-operation to ensure the
work is executed safely and efficiently. Every effort will be made to minimise the
inconvenience that may be caused.

Beware Bogus Callers

Croydon Council does not permit its employees or contractors to undertake work on private
property during the course of any scheme. If anyone offers such work they will not be a
council approved contractor and should be treated with caution. Any scheme undertaken by a
council approved contractor does not require cash payments.

Cold calling doorstep traders offering to carry out home maintenance work such as driveway
repairs and roofing are a problem in Croydon. These traders can be very persuasive and can
intimidate you into agreeing to have work undertaken. The advice from Croydon Trading
Standards Service is to say “NO” to all cold calling traders — Every Time. If they will not leave
or you get into difficulties, then call Croydon Trading Standards on

020 8407 1311



Thank you for your cooperation whilst we carry out this essential upgrade. If you require any
further information do not hesitate to contact us by email:
HighwaysMaintenance@croydon.gov.uk or tel: 020 8726 6000 Ext 52815.
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